




The severe drought of 1937
served to give warning of the
increasing need for much
greater water storage
capacity. Proposals for a
large new dam in the upper
Claerwen Valley were at an
advanced stage by early
1939, but the Second World
War meant that the demands
of wartime production itself
put even greater strains on
the existing water supplies.
The increasingly urgent calls
for a new dam and reservoir
on the Claerwen were to be
reactivated soon after the
end of the war. 
It is a measure of its size that
the Claerwen dam was to
create a reservoir which holds
almost as much water as the

combined total of the three
earlier dams built in the
neighbouring Elan Valley.
The dam is 184ft (56m) high
and 1167ft (355m) long.

The Claerwen dam was
designed to be in keeping with
the appearance of the much
older structures nearby.
Although built in concrete, the

huge dam was faced
with dressed stone.
The construction of the
Claerwen dam, the last of the
dams in the district, took six
years, using a workforce of
470. The Claerwen dam was

ceremonially declared open by
the newly crowned Queen
Elizabeth in October 1952, in
one of the first official
engagements of her reign.
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